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ATTACHMENT A – SCOPE OF SERVICES  
 
 
1. General 
 
The OWNER has requested separating the signalization plans at the intersection of 36th 
Avenue NW and Bart Conner Drive and the intersection of 36th Avenue NW and Cascade 
Drive and updating the plans at the intersection of 36th Avenue NW and Bart Conner Drive to 
the latest ODOT standards, and updates to fiber optic interconnect based on current as-builts. 
These changes require modifications to the construction plans. Specific tasks necessary to 
accomplish this modification will consist primarily of the following: 
 
2. Updates to Latest ODOT Standards 
 
Construction plans will be updated to the latest ODOT Standard Specifications and in 
accordance with the latest MUTCD.  Additionally, City of Norman notes will be updated to 
conform with the City’s latest standards. 
 
3. Updates to Fiber Optic Interconnect 
 
Construction plans will be updated based on the latest as-built conditions of existing fiber 
optic infrastructure. City of Norman to field verify and provide locations of existing junction 
boxes and splice requirements along 36th Avenue NW. 
 


